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A fabulous half term....

This half term has been fabulous: the children are very settled in to their learning, have been mak-
ing astonishing progress and have enjoyed both the national curriculum and the enhanced learning
opportunities we have been able to offer. In addition to classroom learning we have been visited by
the police dogs, had two staying safe talks from the police and children in KS1 and KS2 visited
HMS Protector. We recently had an assembly including some excellent singing, telling us all about
Fiji Day, we have been visited by an artist which the children thoroughly enjoyed.

We have also reinvigorated our lunch times with more activities available between 12:30 and 12:50,
including planned sports activities, reading, gardening, bikes and active play sessions. As we now
look forward to the second half of term, I would like to thank you for your support of school and of
the children and their learning. As a school at the heart of the community, we always welcome you
to school and have an open door for parents who would like to talk fo members of staff.
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MoD Schools IT Team

Over the last two weeks we have been supported in school by the MoD Schools IT team. They
have completely renewed our server, Wi-Fi network, some screens and have provided us with a

new set of iPads, as the old ones were no longer able to update. We would like to thank them
for their hard work and for agreeing to come to Mount Pleasant to complete the tasks. We are
supported from UK by a technician who logs into our system and works hard to investigate the
problems we experience at Mount Pleasant, including the unique combination of poor internet
speeds and power cuts.
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Learning through play—language, questions and provocations

Learning through play is an important part of development for children. To enhance learning, adults
play alongside the children, modelling and developing language and we have vocabulary cards dis-
played in the different areas as well as provocation cards. Provocation cards are usually questions
or ideas for children to develop their learning. The younger children may not be able to read the
words or questions, but providing a language rich environment helps them develop an understanding
of written communication as an important learning tool.
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